June 2017 – Parish Newsletter
Dear Parishioner

Annual Parish Assembly

A disappointingly small number of people attended this year’s Parish Assembly, which was held on Thursday, 13th April. As in the past, following the introductions, the chairmen of each of the four Parish Council Committees (Assets, Planning, Finance and Policy) presented their reports on the activities of the past year. Comments were also made by our Borough Councillor, Nick Daubney. Parishioners were able to ask questions and at the close of the meeting were invited to stay to cheese and wine refreshments. The minutes of the meeting can be found on the Parish Council website: http://southwootton.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/files/2011/06/parish-assembly-13.4.2017.doc.
New Parish Councillor 
I am very pleased to report that the Parish Council has co-opted Mr Simon Wells to fill one of the two outstanding vacancies. I am sure Simon will play an active role on the Parish Council and we all wish him well. If anyone would like to be considered for the remaining vacancy, please write to express your interest to our Parish Clerk at the Parish Office in Church Lane. 
The Nine Acre Field

In March, the Borough Council approved the development by Hopkins Homes for 26 properties to be built on the Nine Acre Field adjacent to Nursery Lane. The new builds will occupy about one third of the total area. For a nominal cost of £1, the remaining two thirds of the land will be gifted to the Parish, in perpetuity. There will be two swales (ponds) for capturing excess surface water as well as an overflow car park for Wootton Park visitors on the gifted land. The rest will remain as an open space for the present. Note that maintenance of the swales will be the responsibility of a separate management company to be set up by the developers.  
Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) 

In February’s Newsletter, I reported that the Parish would be entitled to 25% of any CIL money arising from the planned housing developments in South Wootton. The CIL money will come from the developers and will be paid in stages during the course of the developments. Although it will be some time before we receive any money, the Parish Council would welcome suggestions on how it should be spent to   provide new amenities and improvements to existing ones for the benefit of the whole community. Please send your ideas via email or letter or just come in to the Parish Office to lets us know your thoughts.

The Allotments  
There are a number of vacant plots at the Parish Allotment on Grimston Road. If anyone is interested taking on a plot, please contact the Parish Office for the details. 
Bus Shelter

The Parish Council is in the process of installing two new Bus Shelters along Grimston Road, one near to the junction of Deas Road and the other outside Woodlands Nursing Home. Due to some issues with the Gas pipes outside Woodlands the design of the Bus Shelter has had to be modified, but we are back on track now and both the shelters should be installed soon.
Your sincerely,

David Price 

Chairman of the Parish Council
